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	FactFile 

on the UN Subcommittee

on Prevention of Torture and Other Forms of Ill-Treatment (SPT)


What is the SPT?

The United Nations Subcommittee on Prevention of Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (SPT) is an international body aimed at preventing torture and other forms of ill-treatment in all places where people are or may be deprived of their liberty. 

The SPT is composed of 25 independent and impartial experts. They have different backgrounds: lawyers, doctors, inspection experts, etc. All of them have experience in human rights work.

The SPT was established by an international treaty, the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture (OPCAT). The SPT started its work in February 2007. 

States from all regions of the world have accepted the OPCAT and therefore the competence of the SPT.

What does the SPT do?

The SPT carries out visits to places where people are or may be deprived of their liberty. This includes, for example, police stations, prisons (military and civilian), detention centres (pre-trial detention, immigration detention, juvenile justice establishments, etc.), mental health and social care institutions.

The SPT examines the treatment of people held there and recommends actions to be taken by the local government to improve the treatment of those deprived of their liberty.

The SPT also assists and advises States in the establishment, designation and functioning of national bodies for the prevention of torture (called “National Preventive Mechanisms” or “NPMs”), and helps existing NPMs to strengthen safeguards relating to detention and to reinforce their powers and independence. These NPMs aim to ensure ongoing local monitoring of all places of detention. 

What the SPT cannot do 

The SPT does not provide legal advice nor assists with litigation. 

The SPT cannot provide financial assistance.

The SPT cannot convey messages, nor transmit correspondence to family and friends. 

The SPT cannot provide security inside or outside places of deprivation of liberty.

How does the SPT do its work?

The SPT visits places of detention to obtain first-hand information about treatment of persons deprived of their liberty and conditions of detention.  

During a visit, the SPT must be granted access to have private interviews with the persons deprived of their liberty, without witnesses. The SPT also talks with Government officials, custodial staff, lawyers, doctors, etc., and can recommend immediate changes. 

The work of the SPT is governed by strict confidentiality. The SPT does not give out names or details. The information collected through the interviews is used by the SPT to make recommendations to the local government for the prevention of torture and ill-treatment.

Secretariat of the SPT 
UN Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights – UNOG-OHCHR
Palais Wilson
52, rue des Pâquis

1211 Geneva
Switzerland
Tel: +41 22 917 9332 – Fax: +41 22 917 90 22
E-mail:   opcat@ohchrorg
www.ohchr.org 
� EMBED PBrush  ���








[image: image3.emf]_1243508429

